Use your organization’s letterhead
Sample Support Letter – AB 72 (Bonta et al)

Send by email: leg.unit@gov.ca.gov
Send a copy to: Evan Corder, evan.corder@asm.ca.gov and Tam Ma, tma@health-access.org
<DATE>
The Honorable Edmund G. Brown, Jr.
Governor, State of California 
State Capitol Building 
Sacramento, CA 95814

Re:
AB 72 (Bonta, Bonilla, Dahle, Gonzalez, 
Maienschein, Santiago, and Wood) 
REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE
Dear Governor Brown:
<YOUR ORGANIZATION> supports AB 72 and respectfully requests your signature. 
AB 72 will stop surprise medical bills by ensuring that if consumers do the right thing by visiting in-network hospitals or facilities, they will only be responsible for paying in-network charges and co-pays for all the providers they encounter in their visit. The total amount of cost-sharing will also count toward their out-of-pocket maximum.

Patients know they have to follow their insurance plan’s rules and go to an in-network hospital or facility to keep their out-of-pocket costs low. However, patients are getting surprise bills from an anesthesiologist, radiologist, pathologist or other specialist who turns out to be out-of-network, one they probably never met or did not choose.

Even though more Californians have health insurance than ever before, surprise out-of-network charges are causing many consumers financial hardship. Surprise bills can be hundreds or thousands of dollars---and do not count toward the annual in-network cost-sharing cap of $6,600. Surprise bills have detrimental effects on consumers’ finances and their ability to pay for basic necessities. 
Californians in managed care plans are already protected from surprise bills for out-of-network care provided in the emergency room, and AB 72 would prohibit surprise billing for non-emergency care. Patients who follow their insurers’ rules and go to an in-network facility should not be responsible for outrageous out-of-network charges. 
For these reasons, we support AB 72 and request you to sign this measure. 

Sincerely,

<YOUR NAME>
CC:
Assemblymember Rob Bonta

Tam Ma, Health Access California 

